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                  The December meeting will be a potluck and 

                  white reindeer gift exchange. It will begin at  

                  6 pm on Wednesday, December 19 in the EAA 

hangar at WVI. Exit Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., go toward 

hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) onto Avia-

tion Way, proceed past WVI terminal. EAA hangar and 

parking lot is on the left.   

 

Bring a dish to share with the rest of us.  

December Chapter Meeting 

 

Kay Harmon Went Skydiving For Her Birthday! 
L-R: Claudia Contreras, Kay Harmon,  Sarah Chauvet,  

Joanne Nissen, Alice Talnack, Laura Barnett  
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Chair: Claudia Contreras  
Vice-Chair: Lori Ledford  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Jeanne Hendrickson 
Past Chair: Alice Talnak 
Logbook Editor:  Claudia Contreras 
Phone: 831-776-9972 
Email: clc_80@yahoo.com 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Alice Talnack 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Lori Ledford 
   <Loli191@yahoo.com> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Gabrielle Adelman 
Public Relations Coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality Chair: 
Joanne Nissen 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

24 Sharp MB99s! 

 Listed below are 24 brilliant, wonderful women who 
paid their dues to the Chapter. If you haven’t paid 
your $15 please do so now. Make check payable to  
Monterey Bay 99s and send to Jeanne Hendrick-
son, 1071 Elkhorn Road; Royal Oaks, CA 95076. 
Our local dues run from June 1, 2012 to May 31, 
2013. You’ll be in the company of these great women:  

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Sarah Chauvet 

Claudia Contreras 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Chris Crocker 

Carolgene Dierolf 

Mary Ellen Eisemann 

Celeste Hadley 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

 

 

Teresa Johnson 

Mona Kendrick 

June Knapp 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Sandra Pratt 

Jeanne Sabankya 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Pat York 

As we had a short  meeting during 

Thanksgiving, we were unable to com-

pile a significant list of flying activities 

for the month. So get in the air and tell 

us all about it next month.  

Member Activities 
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2012 is coming to an end, that means that we now have another year 

to look forward to. This could be a year where we become more active in the surround-

ing airports in the area. This could also be the year that we increase our active mem-

bership to twice it’s size. There is so much to do, but we will only get it done if we all 

work together and help each other out. As a Chapter we have a lot  of collective expe-

rience. We have CFI’s, professional pilots, pilots with thousands of hours, let’s start 

thinking about how we can use our skills to bring more people to the airports and sup-

port general aviation.  

 

For now enjoy the holidays, be with your family and friends. If nothing else enjoy the 

great central California weather that December brings.  

Prop Wash 
By Claudia Contreras 

Montana International Conference 

We are pleased to announce that our 
Bucket List of Montana Activities is 
now available for purchase on our reg-
istration website. To add an activity to 
your registration, visit 
www.mtnreg.com/99sMT, choose to 
attend the 99s Conference, then "EDIT" 
your registration. You will need the 
confirmation number supplied in your 
registration invoice, as well as the 
email address used to register. 
 
To view the selection of Bucket List 
activities, visit http://
www.ameetingbydesign.com/
ambddrop/99sActivities 
 
We look forward to seeing you in 2013! 

http://www.mtnreg.com/99sMT
http://www.ameetingbydesign.com/ambddrop/99sActivities
http://www.ameetingbydesign.com/ambddrop/99sActivities
http://www.ameetingbydesign.com/ambddrop/99sActivities
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Kay Skydiving 

 

Lori Ledford was a Mission Assistant on an Angel Flight taking 3 girls to deaf 

camp in Merced, CA. She co-piloted with her long time friend Bob McGregor 

who took her up on her first flight 11 years ago that got her hooked on flying.  

Several members of the MB99s showed up at Marina 

Airport on Monday, November 26th, to support Kay 

Harmon as she completed a tandem jump for her 80th 

birthday. Kay made a perfect landing with a huge smile 
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Monterey Bay 99’s Membership Meeting 
November 21, 2012 

 
November’s meeting is held at Props Restaurant. In consideration of the 
Thanksgiving holiday, there will be no program. 
 
Attendance 
Laura Barnett, Mona Kendrick, Claudia Contreras, Alice Talnack, Jeanne Sabankaya, Jeanne Hendrickson, Kay 
Harmon 
Guests Nicolas & Nathaniel Contreras 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Account summary is attached. 
 
Secretary’s Report 
October meeting minutes: Michaele Serasio submits a correction via Claudia C.: She completed her Wings phase 
with 2 days of groundwork and 1 day of flight. 
 
Reports & Unfinished Business 
Share Your Holidays 
Claudia C. : Meet at KSBW at 5:00 on Dec. 7. Bring aviation-themed toys. 
Salinas Open House 
Claudia C. : SOPA will assist our chapter in hosting the event, which is tentatively scheduled for Jan. 19, 2013. 
 
Other 
Kay H. will go skydiving on Nov. 26, her 80th birthday, in honor of Geneva Cranford. The jump will be at OAR at 
approximately 12:00 noon. 
Claudia C. reminds us that the annual Christmas party will be Dec. 19. Bring a potluck item and a white ele-
phant / reindeer. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 
Submitted by Mona Kendrick, Secretary. 
. 
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A student pilot landed at a busy international airport and was cleared by ground control to taxi to the ramp.  Instead, he taxied 

back onto the runway where another aircraft had been cleared to takeoff.  The student pilot did not have a diagram of the air-

port, and claimed to have been distracted by other cockpit duties when he followed the “wrong yellow taxi line.” 

  

Unfamiliar airports can seem like a jungle even to the most experienced pilot.  The leading causes of runway incursions by low

-time GA pilots are inadequate knowledge or experience with ATC procedures and inadequate experience operating at the air-

port layout. 

 

All pilots, but especially Student Pilots and low-time pilots, should carefully review the meaning of ATC instructions.  Don’t 

ever proceed to enter or cross a runway unless you are cleared for takeoff, instructed to line up and wait, or told to cross the 

runway.  Controllers do not have to issue hold short instructions in every instance – so don’t assume that because you did 

not hear “hold short” that you can cross the hold line.  And if you have any questions – stop your aircraft and ask. 

 

As a Student Pilot, you should always have an airport diagram available for every airport you plan to visit during your 

flight.  Another way student and inexperienced pilots can work to prevent causing a runway incursion is to brush up on your 

understanding of what the airport signs and markings mean before you fly.  The FAA Runway Safety web site is a great source 

of information that should be used to refresh your understanding of the signs and markings you will see at the airports you fly 

in and out of. 

 

One of the most common sayings in aviation is that your pilot certificate is a license to learn.  If you are a student pilot – or a 

low-time pilot - consider identifying yourself as a “student pilot”, or your need for assistance to ATC.  When you are taxiing 

your aircraft, keep looking around.  There is always something you might miss, and remember, you are always a student while 

flying.  

Pilot Safety Tip – Student or Inexperienced Pilot 

For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

Pilot Tips 

 A quick and simple tip to help you avoid turbulence on convective days.  

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aviation_weather_turbulence.htm  

 

 Taxiing an aircraft is an important part of flying, however it is often overlooked. Tips to help you move passengers 

smoothly and safely on the ground.  

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aircraft_taxi_safety.htm  

 

 If you lose your engine on takeoff, your first action must be the right one to avoid disaster. A simple tip that will have 

you better prepared to handle this unexpected emergency.  

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/engine_failure_takeoff.htm  

http://faasafety.gov
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aviation_weather_turbulence.htm
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aircraft_taxi_safety.htm
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/engine_failure_takeoff.htm
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Cork Board.  

For members in or around the Aptos area, stop by the Aptos Library and see the display promoting our Aviation 

Scholarship.  The display will be there for the entire month of December.    

Aviation Scholarship 

Location:  Come to the beautiful northstate, to the Hilton Garden Inn.  Our meeting 

will be held in their larger conference room. 
 

Time:  9:00 am to 4:30 pm. 
 

Rooms:  The Hilton Garden has generously reduced their rates to $99 per night plus 
tax for our group. We have set aside rooms for both Friday and Saturday nights. 

 
For reservations call 530-226-5111 and let them know you are with 99s. That will in-

sure you get the reduced room rate. 

2013 Southwest Section 99s Winter Workshop 

Saturday, January 26th, 2013 

Hosted by the Mount Shasta Chapter 

FLY-OUT ACTIVITIES 

 

Dec 15: Enjoy a view of the runway at lunch in SLO (KSBP), Spirit of San Luis! 

Meet at KWVI at 10am, depart at 10:30am 

 

 

If you plan to fly or want to be a passenger, please contact Lori Ledford.  

831-578-7610 or Loli191@yahoo.com  

Aviatrix Publishing, Inc. founded Woman Pilot Magazine in 1993 with the goal of profiling the 

accomplishments of women in all aspects of aviation. Since 1993, we have published hundreds 

of articles featuring female aviators.  

 

http://womanpilot.com/ 

Woman Pilot Magazine, founded 1993 

http://womanpilot.com/


8  

8  

Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Claudia Contreras 

P.O. Box 400 

Chualar CA 93925 

 

January 16, 2012——————MB99s Chapter Meeting  

      7pm, EAA Hangar, WVI 

December 19, 2012——————MB99s Christmas Potluck/White Reindeer gift exchange 

      6pm, EAA Hangar, WVI 

January 26, 2013——————2013 Winter Workshop  

      Redding, CA   

May 3-5, 2013————–———SWS Meeting  

      Bakersfield, CA   

July 10-15, 2013——————International Conference 

      Bozeman, MT 

December 15, 2012——————Lunch @ San Luis Obispo 

      Meet at KWVI at 10am, depart at 10:30am    


